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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION-Marketing Subcommittee
MEETING MINUTES
May 16, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
1:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Commissioner Elaine Brown (Chair), Commissioners Marla Buchanan, Richard Redick, Carl Cannon; Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Paul Astleford (ex officio) and Barbara Goodman (ex officio) were excused;   Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Tom  Goldsbury, Public Works Department;  Transportation Authority; Jim Dalton, Dalton Agency;   Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
Commissioner Elaine Brown called the meeting to order at 1:06 P.M.
The Chair, Commissioner Elaine Brown, opened the meeting by announcing that she had met with a food truck owner in Mayport.  The Commissioners had previously discussed the idea of having food trucks in parking lots at the ferry.  The owner of Beke’s Grab –N- Go expressed an interest in the venture.  Commissioner Brown indicated that she proposed charging the food truck operator $100.00 per day or 10%, or whichever is higher).  Commissioner Brown said that she was impressed with the operation; the truck is brand new; she distributed a copy of a menu of the offerings. The truck would set up on the Mayport side of the ferry; tables and chairs would be provided.  Commissioner Brown would like to move along and set the food truck up and operating.  The truck operator’s insurance certificate would be reviewed by Risk Management.
The Commissioners discussed the proposal and agreed to visit the site to gauge how the operation is going.  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston will look into the status of the hot dog vender currently at the Mayport side of the ferry; particularly, to ascertain whether or not the vender is permitted by the City.

Jim Dalton of the Dalton Agency made a PowerPoint presentation on the ideas and recommendations that his team came up with after reviewing the issues raised by the Commissioners at previous Marketing Sub Committee meetings that Mr. Dalton and his Dalton associate, Brendan Cumiskey, attended.
As Mr. Dalton surmised, there were three phases in a marketing strategy to promote awareness of the ferry.  In Phase One would be devoted to creating a brand – focusing on the ferry as an experience and making it a destination; logos, taglines and imagery would be involved.  Phase Two would entail developing a plan.  Phase Three would be executing the plan.

A discussion ensued on creating the image of the ferry as the connection to sites in the area (e.g. the Buccaneer Trail, the Scenic Highway, historical  and recreational sites.  Building up A1A would increase ridership on the ferry.  Commissioner Carl Cannon cautioned that in building up the lure of attractions of  the area, that the ferry itself is not minimized.

An array of proposed logos were reviewed and discussed: what the message was with each, what was the connotation of each of the proposed logos.
It was suggested that shrimp boats be depicted in photos of the ferry in operation because the shrimp boats were popular.

Other considerations weighed included having music aboard the ferry (i.e., a musician or small band); music in the ferry terminal parking lots.  Celebrating popular events such as the Shrimp Festival.

Mr. Dalton urged the utilization of digital and social media; posting the photographs  that passengers are invariably taking of themselves and friends on the vessel.
Commissioner Rick Redick proposed that the Commission give serious consideration to requesting that the Task Force investigate the prospects of funding a streaming webcam for the ferry.  He estimated the cost at $250.00 a month to operate.

The Committee discussed entertainment at the ferry for Memorial Day.  Commissioner Brown said that she has been in touch with a few people (musicians) who would welcome the opportunity to get some exposure.

There was a discussion about advertising on the ferry over the Memorial Day weekend.  Commissioner Cannon said that his company (Atlantic Coast Marine) would pay for one day’s advertising.   The Ferry Task Force will pay for the other day.  The Chair requested that Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston write a press release for Memorial Day Weekend ferry activities. 
Mark Hernandez of HMS will be asked what two days of the three day weekend would be the most effective for the two days of advertising.

There was continued discussion on the idea of a mascot for the ferry.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:07 P.M.
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